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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Footpaths and Environment Committee held in the Council Chambers at Bere Alston on Tuesday 4th October 2016.       

Present     




      Cllr. D. M. A. Chapman 
  Chairman
                                      Cllr. R. Maycock


  Vice Chairman of Council

      Cllr. M. Benson 


  
                   
                 Cllr. M. Page-Bailey
802. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Cllr. Leithall who is away on business, Cllr. Hanson who is on holiday and Cllr. Munn family matters.

803. Financial Statements.

The Clerk circulated the financial statements by email to all Councillors.

Discussions were held, Cllr. Maycock proposed acceptance of the statements, seconded by Cllr. Page-Bailey.

804. Precept.

Discussions took place regards up and coming matters.

Cllr. Maycock proposed the Footpath and Environment Committee request a precept of £750 ancillary expenditure to cover not only Environment but additional expenditure that may be incurred by the up and coming Road Warden Group, seconded by Cllr. Benson.

805. Footpath Problems.
1) Cllr. Maycock – has a problem with FP27 the finger post at the Gawton end of the path has 

been missing for some time. The Clerk explained that Mr Guy brought the post they were the wrong size and we are still awaiting the smaller posts.

2) Cllr. Benson – tried walking FP48 from the Broad Park Road end, there were no signs showing 



      the entrance to this footpath, this path is also overgrown.

806. Footpath Allocations.

Cllr. Chapman asked who had completed there inspections. The Clerk has Cllr. Hanson and Cllr. Munn’s, Mr. Kim Smith has just suffered a family bereavement, the Clerk to chase up Dr. Harmsworth. Cllr. Musgrave phoned in his apologies he will be dropping his into the office next week.

807. Review of work allocated to Jim Jeffries.

The Clerk spoke with Jon Doswell regards the drain cleaner being in the village it was supposed to be here within the last 2 weeks but he will find out and get back to me.

The flooded road between Cllr. Piper’s farm and Mr. Shuttkacker’s is having some work done on it now. Once these issues have been sorted the Clerk will issue the jobs out to Jim Jeffries.

808. Review of Waste Bins.

The Clerk read the following letter from Kim Wild headmistress from Bere Alston Primary School.

Sounds like a good idea. Can you let us know where outside the school. It would be great to get the thoughtless dog owners to pick up after their dogs
Cllr. Benson asked the Clerk to contact Kim Wild and ask her where she feels the new bin should go.

Also this committee did say they would put a donation towards a bin for the Dog Exercise Field.

The Clerk has new signs for the bins, telling parishioners that they can place dog facies in litter bins.

Review of drains and leaf clearing, as the Clerk stated previously she is awaiting a reply from John Doswell as to when the machine will be in the village. The Clerk stated we have three blocked drains, one on The Down, one in Cornwall Street and one at Tuckermarsh outside Rose Cottage, once that is clear Mr Pete Maston will look after it.

809. Snow Wardens Scheme Review.

The Clerk read the two following emails from John Doswell about our supply of salt.

For info, DCC wont routinely be filling the salt bins up prior to the winter , however if you  are aware of any that are broken or need refilling please call our call c enter on 08351551004  giving the location and ideally the number of the bin. (usually situated on the underside of the lid).
Please let me know if you require a top up of your salt stock if it has gone below 75%.  I am anticipating that due to the mild winter there should not be too much take of this. However if you require some please let me know the amount and how you would like it delivered i.e. dumpy bag or individual small bags.

Sorry forget to say please let me know if any of the snow warden details have changed, so I can update the log.
810. Correspondence.

1) West Devon Borough Council – I write to inform you that, after some negotiation, West Devon Borough Council have withdrawn from the Devon County Council Highway Verge cutting contract and will no longer be completing these cuts in your Parish.  

The responsibility for completing the cuts has now reverted to Devon County Council (DCC).  If you wish to contact DCC to discuss what arrangements they have put in place, the contact is Rob Turner of the Highway Maintenance Team.
811. Items for next Agenda.

1) Footpath Allocations

2) Footpath Problems
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 8.40pm.
Dated this 25th October 2016.     
Signed by the Chairman…………………………………….

